



Approved by the Commissioners, April 9, 2010

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

FEBRUARY 19, 2010

2198 WEST PIPE LAKE COURT

ATTENDING:

Herschel Brown; Joseph Errigo; Tom Mears; Tom O’Hern; Dan Paulson; Carol Vantine

ABSENT:

Doug Rouzer

GUEST:

Dick Hollar (by phone, for discussion of Monitoring program)

The meeting was called to order by Chair Carol Vantine at 5:04 PM.

The Commissioners reviewed and unanimously approved the Minutes of the October 23, 2009 Meeting.

Treasurer Tom O’Hern distributed a financial report for the year ending December 31, 2009, showing a carryover to 2010 of $12,329.85. The Commissioners suggested some modifications to the year end report and unanimously accepted the 2009 Financial Report as amended.  Mr. O’Hern distributed a financial report for the period ending February 19, 2010.  The Commissioners suggested some modifications and unanimously accepted the February 19, 2010 Financial Report as amended.

The Commissioners voted unanimously to appoint Lou Fornetti as Chair of the 2009 Audit Committee, subject to his acceptance.  Further, the Commissioners directed Mr. Fornetti to appoint two other non- commissioners to serve as members of the 2009 Audit Committee and to notify the Commission Chair regarding those appointments.  Treasurer Tom O’Hern agreed to contact Mr. Fornetti regarding this action by the Commissioners.  The Commissioners reported that there are no new regulations that would affect the work of the audit committee.
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Carol Vantine and Tom Mears reported on recent conversations with the Christenson brothers regarding the installation of two retention basins and two culverts on their property.  The brothers are in agreement with the actions of the District to move ahead with this watershed project in 2010.  Mr. Mears will write letters to the property owners on 20th Avenue regarding delays in the originally planned culvert project until engineering studies are completed for two retention basins and two culverts.  Carol Vantine reported that Scott Geddes will be the engineer for the project.  Tom O’Hern is working with the County and DNR to secure the necessary permits.  The Commissioners are hoping to have approved designs by early May in order to provide an update to the General Membership at the Special Meeting on May 29, 2010.

Dan Paulson reported on changes to the Website and the status of the current issue of the newsletter.  Larry Bresina has completely redesigned the website, making it more user friendly.  The Commissioners applauded Mr. Bresina’s excellent work on this transformation of the District’s website. Mr. Bresina will continue to manage the website for another two or three weeks, and then turn over management responsibilities to Dan Paulson.

Mr. Paulson told the Commissioners he has delivered the current issue of the newsletter to Lisa Lynch, along with the letter from Tom Mears describing the 2010 Shoreland Restoration program.  Chair Vantine said the distribution date for the next issue of the newsletter is April 27, 2010. That issue will include an update on the Boating Education program, information on the Shoreland restoration program and the workshop scheduled for May 22, 2010, a summary of the April 16, 2010 Commissioner’s Meeting, and an interview with a volunteer. 

The Commissioners discussed meeting notice requirements.  The District will display the annual schedule of Commissioners Meetings and Meetings of the Membership at the boat landing.  This notice will urge the reader to check the District’s website for additional information.  Also, meeting notices will be included in every issue of the District’s newletter and on individual emails to the membership.
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Joe Errigo presented a strategy for recruiting participation in the 2010 Shoreland Restoration Program. The Commissioners agreed that Mr. Errigo and Ms. Vantine should work with Cheryl Clemons to finalize the language for a one page flyer which includes key messages for potential participants.   Mr. Errigo presented  a short summary of an “easy four step process” that includes: Initial Contact; Technical Assessment Study; Final Agreement between the Homeowner and the District; and Implementation. A final version of that summary will be used in conjunction with the one-page flyer in future recruitment for the Shoreland Restoration Program.  This simplified message will be used as hard copy handouts, and adapted for use in the newsletter and on the website.

Herschel Brown reported on the approval of a balanced budget for Polk County.  The Land and Water Division lost one position as a result of the extensive budget cuts.  Mr. Brown also reported on his research about long term plans for replacement of the bridge between Pipe and North Pipe Lakes.  (The District requested this inquiry as part of any future consideration for dredging under the bridge, since extensive dredging could affect the structural elements of the bridge.)   Costs of a bridge replacement would be shared 50% by the Township and 50% by the County.  Neither of these governmental units is considering replacement of the bridge in the foreseeable future.  The District will review the situation when the bridge is inspected (every two years).  Further, the District will verify earlier studies that highlighted the limitations to dredging under the bridge.

The Commissioners discussed the Monitoring Plan for 2010.  Dick Hollar, who has agreed to coordinate this effort, joined the conversation by phone.

The Commissioners unanimously approved a motion to: (1) Continue the monitoring process that has been used by the District in past years (excluding any monitoring on the Welch property), (2) Adding stream monitoring in PI-GUL, and (3) Monitoring the inlets and outlets of any new retention basin constructed on the Christenson property.  Further, the Commissioners agreed to periodically monitor high water readings East of the Welch property.
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Tom O’Hern reported on a request by Dick Braun to implement a fish stocking program in 2010.  The District has $1000 budgeted for this purpose in 2010.  Mr. Braun intends to raise some additional funds privately.  The Commissioners unanimously approved a motion stating that the District is willing to spend $1000 on a fish stocking program in 2010, subject to approval of the plan by the DNR and the District Commissioners.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo

Secretary

